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Members Present:, Doug Generoli, Lois Bach, Ryan Altman, Ed Badrak, Phil Linssen, Dave McPheeters, Russ Vuich, Alison Flynn, Shayna Roberts, Lisa Greshko, Jocelyn Brierton, Mikey Knab

Excused: Pam Sisneros, Michael Rammelsberg, Tony Carrillo

Staff:  Scott Kessler, Kat Carney
Guests:  Daniel Hazard, Rep. Susan Davis, 53rd District; Greg Gohde, Classic Bows; Adrian Granda, City Council District 3; Ralph Dimarucut, City Council District 9;  Rosalie Martinez, OLP: Steve Florman; John Highkin, Young Audiences of SD; Chris Ward, Senator Block; Jenny Hall, SDPD; Steve Kader, Adams Ave. Street Fair; Dena Harris, SDGVA; Elizabeth Studebaker, City of SD; Jason Weisz, 76th Assembly District; Gary Weber, Parking District

1.  Call to order: 8:05 a.m.  Call to order by President Ed Badrak.       

2.  Introductions:                                                                                                                                                             3.  Additions/Deletions to Agenda:  n/a                                                                                                          4.  Guest Speakers

a. San Diego Police Department: Jenny Hall reported the following local crimes: purse snatchings at the 3500 block of Meade and also on Illinois in North Park. The perp came from behind so be aware of your surroundings. On September 5th a man pulled a knife on someone at Vons on Adamsand is now in custody. On September 19th Adams Elementary school was burglarized. The alarm went off and the perp was still there when police arrived. 

b.  Council District 3: Adrian Granda reported that at 5:01 PM on August 30th Todd Gloria became the  interim mayor to hold the office vacated by Bob Filner as he is the city council president. We were reminded that he’s still our city council member and he and his staff is available to help with our needs and concerns. The special election for mayor is on Nov. 19th. The winner will become mayor 49 days later.  

c. Council District 9: Ralph Dimarucut reported that h[image: image1]e wanted to introduce himself to everyone.

d. d. 53rd Congressional District, CA: Daniel Hazard reported that the House is back in session next week. Susan had a busy month of August in San Diego with public forums and the arts grant workshop. 

e. 39th Senate District (Marty Block): Chris Ward reported that a seminar sponsored by the governor’s office of economic development will take place on Thursday, September 19th. The subject California tax credits. They want to get feedback from local businesses on how we think the money should be divided up. A week from Friday is the end of the state legislative session. A lot of issues are on the table including raising the minimum pay level from $9.10 an hour. 

f. 4th District County Supervisor: n/a

g. 76th Assembly District: Jason Weisz reported that last Sunday Toni Atkins announced that she will not be running for mayor and wants to continue representing San Diego’s interests at the state level.

h. Business Improvement District Council: Scott Kessler reported that at the last meeting the council decided to go into deficit spending for FY14 about $100,000. The BIDC president is attempting to get more funding. There will be an emphasis on fund raising. 

i. Elizabeth Shoemaker, City of San Diego BIDS: Elizabeth was brought back to San Diego two months ago (used to be the ED of the North Park Main Street BID) to work at the city level as a BID advocate, taking on some of the duties that the BID council used to take care of.  The special events program will continue and new programs will also be developed. She is working on rewriting SBEP, as it expires in November so it needs to be revised. Management grants will be increased about $3000 for each BID. 
5.  Action Items:

a. Approval of July, 2013 Minutes M/S/P  Bach/Altman  12 members present, 10  yes, 1 abstention  

b. Approval of June, 2013 Financial Reports M/S/P Generoli/McPheeters  12 members present –11  yes

c. Approval to postpone the October Board meeting one week to Oct. 8th M/S/P  McPheeters/Linssen

 12 members present-11 yes

d. Set October mixer at Jayne’s Gastropub:  We’re waiting to hear from John at the Gastropub about the date and time (October 16th is the tentative date)
6.  Committee Reports

a. Executive: The city has requested from all community planning groups a list of capital projects that are important to each of them. The City can then prioritize those items when they are going through the CIP budget. There are four community planning groups just on Adams Avenue. The Ward Canyon Park in Normal Heights will be that area’s priority. AABA has a seat on the Normal Heights planning group. Those meetings take place the same evening as our normal monthly board meeting. Scott and Ed had a meeting at Congresswoman Davis’ office about the Adams Avenue Post Office and its future. What can we do to improve the property? It was a positive event. 

b. Staff Report: The mobile app is underway for the Street Fair and is only costing us $500. It can be used for all of our events. The print ads began running last week. We’re going to plant 16 new trees. Our Facebook and website are going well with a lot more friends “liking” us and more hits on the website. Crosswalks at Adams and Hawley and Adams and 34th Streets are about two months out. We had some server problems with our internet but they have been fixed. We’re working on starting a weekend trolley using parking district funds. 
c.Promotions Committee: We talked about the mixer at Broke Girls Coffee and agreed that it was a success. The ad campaign and social media for Street Fair is going well. There will be 8 stages including a family-friendly one with a root beer garden for kids. VIP and taste tickets are being handled by the Reader. The press releases are out and the posters are available and are being distributed. We talked about the photos and videos to promote individual businesses on the AABA website. Elos Shoes was the first one and Kat has been working on the next one for Kensington Video. They are going to be on hold for a bit while staff works on the preparations for the Street Fair. The December event will be discussed in greater detail at the next Promotions meeting. 

d. Business Planning & Development: The committee talked about CIP requests, our tree updates, and the Post Office meeting. Steve Florman is doing a study for the post office property for possible usage ideas. Parklets and bicycle corrals were discussed.

e. Finance Committee: Doug Generoli reported that we are in our cash-flow season and are bringing a lot of money in right now but we haven’t reached our expenditures for the Street Fair. The entertainment budget is keeping on track. 

f.  New Business: n/a

7.  Announcements/Public Comment: n/a
8. Adjournment at 9:30 a.m. M/S/P Atman/Brierton  12 members present- 11 yes

Respectfully submitted

Lois Bach, Secretary
Adams Avenue Business Association
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